
 
Action Points 



 
to adjust for the impact of transmission restrictions on the output of 

Intermittent Generators in assigning Capacity Credits to the Intermittent 

Generation fleet. The IMO notes transmission service is provided by the 

Network Operator to Market Generators and often service levels (such as 

relating to runback schemes) are directly agreed between the Market 

Generator and the Network Operator. 

The Outage Planning process should ensure that transmission restrictions 

do not unnecessarily occur during peak trading days (it may be 

appropriate to bring down equipment for a short period of time in order 

to ensure its longer term availability). The IMO notes that the recent 

review of the Outage Planning process did not identify any issues with the 

current assessment framework for determining whether a Planned 

Outage should take place. For further details refer to: 

http://www.imowa.com.au/5yearoutageplanningreview  

 
 


